HOSPITALITY MINISTRY

MARY MOTHER OF MERCY PARISH
MINISTRY GUIDELINES

· Try to arrive no later than 15 minutes before scheduled start of Mass.

· Expect to stay 5-10 minutes after Mass concludes to help in preparing the church for the next mass (traffic is gone by then anyway).

· Warmly welcome members of the congregation as they arrive.  

· Dress appropriately for Mass.  Except during summer, jackets and ties for men are encouraged but are not required.  Following attire is discouraged:

· Shirts without collars (t-shirts, etc.)

· Shorts of any type

· Athletic shoes (tennis shoes)

· Blue Jeans

· Clothing with prominent lettering or emblems

· Attend to the needs of others, such as those with disabilities needing communion brought to them. Pews are reserved for the handicapped and their families at the rear of the church where communion will be dispensed to all those in the reserved pews. Please discourage others from sitting in these reserved pews.
· Ministers are encouraged to sit with the congregation.

· Avoid unnecessary conversation during the Mass.  Be a good example to others by your actions and participation in the liturgy.  

· When seating becomes limited, actively assist those arriving in finding seats.  Politely ask people to move to center of pews.  NEVER seat people during reading of scriptures.  

· At the offertory and communion, when having reached the front of the aisle, pause and bow before beginning.
· After communion, wait until the Blessed Sacrament has been returned to the tabernacle before preparing to hand out bulletins. 

· Leave center rear doors closed until the procession leaves the altar area.  Open side doors for those who may need to leave before the procession. (OLOL only)
· ALL ministers are asked to help straighten pews & books after Mass (Pick up trash and set books on end, evenly distributed in racks).   
· Invite regulars at your Mass to consider joining the Ministry.  Ask them to complete the registration form (copies in vestibule) or get their names and phone numbers and give one of the below a call.

Steve Shanline
Hospitality Ministry Coordinator
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